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| Get To Vote

The annual fall elections for positions on the SRC

FROSH QUEEN Miss Peggy Blair, 17, Moncton, N.B. Princesses left to right: Miss Kippy

McAllister, 18, Fredericton, N. B., Miss Cathy Covey, 19, Toronto, Ont., Miss

Brenda Mildenhall,

18, Ottawa, Ont., Miss Sue Green, 18, St. Thomas, Ont., Miss Ann Wilton, 16, Montreal, Que.,
Miss Mary Worell, 17, Lancaster, N.B. See Story page 2.

LITTLE ROCK—B.C.?

VANCOUVER (CUP)
Homeowners near the campus
have built a Little Rock on the
University of British Columbia
doorstep. Negroes are turned
down daily on racial grounds
when they apply to rent rooms
or suites in private homes.
Chinese and East Indians are
subject to discrimination also, but
less frequently.

A survey of UBC’s reporters of
the student newspaper the Ubys-
sey found:

® a Negro reporter was turned
down at more than 50% of the
houses at which he applied.

® 5 white reporter who follow-
ed him a few minutes later was
accepted at every house refusing
the Negro. ‘

® white reporters were told
stories voluntarily of how mem-
bers of other races had been
turned away.

The

‘Ubyssey’  investigation

followed an article in the Toronto
Star which charged that many of
the landlords given on a housing
list at the University of Toronto
were turning down Negroes. The
Ubyssey selected 50 houses at
random from a list compiled iy
August by the University housing
administration. All owners of
these houses had informed the
housing administration that they
wished to rent suites to univer-
sity students or take them on as
boarders. The Housing Adminis-
tration said the discrimination
was unknown to them.

City officials said a Vancouver
bylaw forbids discrimination on
racial grounds in selling food and
letting rooms. The maximum
penalty is $10.00.

A team of girl reporters who
visited houses looking for rooms
asked if they permitted Negro
tenants. Sample comments:

“I don’t allow coloured people
in my house.”

FROM UP THE HILL

There will be a meeting of all interested in working on the

Brunswickan fonight at 7:00 in the Tartan Room of the
Student Centre. The Brunswickan needs Typists, Reporters,
Proof Readers, Layout Staff, Writers, Columnists, and other

miscellaneous staff members. If you are interested, Be

THERE!

“I'm not prejudiced but I
know my neighbours are.” This
same woman had refused to rent
to a Negro student the day be-
fore.

But the Ubyssey found that
prejudice is a long way from be-
ing universal. One woman was
incensed when asked if she would
accept Negroes. “I'm a Christ-
ian woman,” she said indignantly.
“All races are welcome in my
home.”

The Student’s Administrative
Council at the University of To-
ronto is considering a motion to
carry out an educational pro-
gram for landlords, designed to
alleviate a similar problem in To-
ronto.

GUEST SPEAKER

Noted British author and edu-
cator, John Innes Macintosh
Stewart, will receive his honor-
ary degree of Doctor of Letters
in convocation ceremonies Oc-
tober 4. He is a writcr of detec-
tive stories, novels and books on
literature. He will speak to UNB
faculty and students on Thurs-
day, Sept. 27 at 11:30 a.m. in
Memorial Hall.

The following day, Sept. 28, he
will speak to students and the
public in Teachers’ College Audi-
torium beginning at 9:00 a.m.
UNB faculty and students will
have another opportunity to hear
Mr. Stewart when he will give
an address on modern novelists
Tuesday, October 2 at 1:30 p.m.
at Memorial Hall.

will be held on October 10 this year.

The following po-

sitions are open for nominations:

SRC

Second Vice-President
All nominees for the above position must have a 60% average

Senior Representative 1
Intermediate Representatives 2
Junior Representatives 3
Freshman Representatives 2

AAA

First Vice-President
Second Vice-President
Secretary ‘

CLASS EXECUTIVES

Senior Class—Secretary-Treasurer
Intermediate Class—-Vice-President
Junior Class—President
Vice-President
Secretary-Treasurer
Sophomore Class—Vice-President
Freshman Class—President
Vice-President
Secretary-Treasurer

Nominations must be handed to the President or Sec-
retary of the SCR before Noon, September 29, 1962.

All nominations for the position of Second Vice-
President shall be in writing and signed by a nominator
and seconder and eight other students.

All nominations for the other positions above shall
be in writing and signed by a nominator and seconder
who shall be members of the class concerned.

AAA members are nominated at large.

All nominations for the above positions shall in-
clude the full name, the Fredericton address, and the
faculty of the nominee, nominator and seconder.

Calkin and

LeBlanc

to Evaluate NFCUS

SRC President Tom Calkin
will leave tonight by plane for
Sherbrooke, to attend the Annual
Conference of the National Fed-
eration of Canadian University
Students. Arriving back tonight,
after covering the first part of
the Conference, will be First
Vice-President Sandy LeBlanc.
Eva Fairweather will stay in Sher-
brooke all week as a delegate
from the local NFCUS associa-
tion.

Plans for the Conference were
finalized at the first meeting of
the SRC last week. President Cal-
kin explained to the Council that
the Executive had decided to
send both himself and the Vice-
President to the Conference as
well as Miss Fairweather, point-
ing out that the Council would
have to authorize and pay for
one fare. Questioned by Repre-
sentative Copeland as to the rea-
son why all three delegates were
not to stay all week, the President
stated that at this time of the
year he and the Vice-President
could not both be away from
the campus at the same time.

President Calkin pointed out that
the reason he and the Vice-Presi-
dent were going was to evaluate
NFCUS and find out if it was
worthwhile for UNB to remain
within the organization and pay
annual ducs of one dollar for
each UNB student.

The Fall Formal will be held
on October 10, it was announced
at the same meeting by Social
Committee  Chairman  Mary
Trites. The Council granted her
$750 for decorating and expenses
for the event, which will have as
its theme the musical “Camelot.”

Hope Hyslop, Senior Repre-
sentative, was appointed Chief
Returning Officer for the coming
elections. Treasurer Dave Mun-
son stated that the Council was
solvent by $1,074, while Presi-
dent Calkin mentioned that the
SRC might adopt a standard ac-
counting system for all the cam-
pus organizations. The meeting
was concluded with a unani-
mous vote of thanks to Lally
Mitchell for her work in produc-
ing the Freshman Handbook.




